

MKO
Planning & Environmental Consultants
Tuam Road
Galway
Co. Galway
H91 VW84

Date: 25th May 2023

Re: Wind Farm Development and all associated infrastructure.

In the townlands of Lyrenacarriga, Co. Waterford and the townlands of Lyremountain, Co. Cork.

Dear Sir / Madam,

An Bord Pleanála refers to your email dated 23rd May 2023 requesting a time extension request to respond to the submissions which were previously circulated to you in relation to the above-mentioned application.

The Board has decided to approve your time extension request and therefore your response must now be received by the Board **no later than 5:30pm on Friday 23rd June 2023**.

Yours faithfully,

Sarah Caulfield⁷ Executive Officer

Direct Line: 01-8737287

AA01

Shaun McGee

From:

Shaun McGee

Sent:

Wednesday 24 May 2023 13:27

To:

Mary Kelleher

Cc:

mcrowe@mkoireland.ie

Subject:

Time Extension request - ABP-309121-21 until 5:30pm on the 23rd of June 2023

Hi Mary

I have been asked by An Bord Pleanala to respond to your email dated 23rd May, 2023, requesting time extension to comment on submissions.

An Bord Pleanala has agreed to your request for a time extension until 5:30pm on the 23rd of June 2023, to respond to the submissions and further information submissions which were previously circulated to you.

The Board will revert to you formally at a later date

Regards

Shaun

From: Mary Kelleher < mkelleher@mkoireland.ie>

Sent: Tuesday, May 23, 2023 2:43 PM

To: SIDS < sids@pleanala.ie >

Cc: Meabhann Crowe < mcrowe@mkoireland.ie > Subject: FAO Eimear Reilly Case Ref: ABP-309121-21

Hello Eimear,

I refer to the Lyrenacarraige wind farm SID application currently under consideration (ABP-309121-21). MKO received correspondence from An Bord Pleanála (ABP) dated the 15th of May 2023 regarding planning application, inviting the applicant to make a submission on the observations received in relation to the application. The timeline associated with issuing such a response to ABP as set out in the letter is 'not later than 5.30 p.m on 5th June 2023'. MKO have been instructed by the applicant to seek an extension to this deadline to 'not later than 5:30pm on the 23rd of June 2023' to facilitate the team responding fully to the matters raised in the submissions.

We would be grateful if the Board could consider this request as a matter of urgency and confirm the extension date sought is acceptable. If possible, we would appreciate if a response were issued in both letter and email format.

Kind Regards,

Mary.

Mary Kelleher BSc. Env.Sc., MPlan.

Planner

MKO

Tuam Road, Galway, H91 VW84

Offices in Galway and Dublin mkoireland.ie | +353 (0)91 735 611

